
 July 2024 Prayer Letter 
 
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 
 
It’s hard to believe that 2024 is halfway gone already! 
 
We have been busy this year. When we returned from Alaska in May, we had several deputation meetings 
scheduled. We praise the Lord for some new churches that have partnered with our family! I also have had 
the privilege of preaching in some special meetings. 
 
We are getting ready to depart for South Dakota. We have obtained the remaining items we need to hold 
tent meetings in small towns out there. Please pray as we endeavor to preach the gospel and go door to 
door to evangelize. 
 
My good friend, Brother Scott Pannell, is moving the church he planted in Tea, SD to another building. We 
may get to help him do some work in the new place while out that way. Also, I have been asked to fill in a 
Sunday for a missionary friend in Watertown, SD just before we head back South in August. 
 
From South Dakota, we will be traveling to North Carolina. I have been asked to preach Back to the Old 
Paths tent meeting at Gloryland Baptist in Lincolnton, NC. From there we will head to Kentucky, Mississippi,  
South Carolina and Missouri. We have meetings nearly each week. Some of the meetings are opportunities 
to increase our monthly support level. 
 
Thank you for praying for us as we travel up and down the roads for many miles. Please help us pray that 
we will get to lead people to a saving knowledge of the Lord Jesus no matter where we may be. 
 
Thank you to all who pray and support us financially! We do not take that for granted. 
 
In Christ, 
Duane Earwood 
Micah 6:8 
470-309-8519 

 

 December 2024 Prayer Letter 
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 
 
I am amazed that 2024 is almost at an end! I want to begin by saying how thankful our family is for the Lord 
protecting us over the many miles we have travelled this year. We are thankful for our sending church, 
White Graves Baptist, and for our pastor, Bro. Will Allen. We are also thankful for all of our supporting 
churches and individuals that faithfully pray for us and support us financially. 
 
I was asked to preach the mission’s revival at Amazing Grace Baptist in St. Charles, MO. A teenage girl was 
saved at that meeting! While staying in Missouri, we were able to go to Waterloo, IL to do a Bible handout 
with Pastor Waymire and the folks of New Testament Baptist. 
 
We have so enjoyed going out and setting up to do Bible handouts! They have proven to be fruitful as well. I 
went out to Nicklesville, GA on Dec. 20th and set up. I was about to leave, but the Lord impressed upon my 
heart to stay a little longer. In a few minutes, a car pulled up with a young man and young lady in it. They 
allowed me to take the Bible and show them how to be saved. Both of them bowed their heads and prayed 
and asked the Lord to save them! Three days later, Janya, my dad, and I went to Cartersville, GA and set 
up again. We handed out 14 Bibles. A young lady (16) and a young man (15) came over and asked for a 
Bible. They both went to church regularly. She even goes to a Baptist church. Neither one of them knew 
what it was to be born again. They too allowed Janya and myself to show them how to be saved. They both 
were gloriously saved standing in a Walmart parking lot!! 
 
We have a need to share with you: 
We have been asked to go back to Kiana, AK in March for six weeks. The missionary there needs back  
surgery. Please help us pray about purchasing plane tickets. They are going to be around $4,000 for all of 
us round trip. We have had $400 come in toward this trip so far. Also, we have been asked to go back to 
Croatia next year in September. So for 2025, we will need extra funds to go and help missionaries. If you 
would like to help, we have a travel account through Macedonia that you can designate specifically to. 
 
Thank you again for all of your prayers and financial support. We love being a part of your missionary family. 
 
In Christ, 
Duane Earwood 
Micah 6:8 
470-309-8519 


